
2020-2-6 Meeting Notes, MIDDLETOWN GREEN TEAM  PORICY PARK NATURE CENTER, 4PM

 Attendees: guest Jennifer Fogliano, North Jersey Resiliency Task Force,, and Matt (Mauro), Middletown Environmental Commission. Richard Debenedetto (Dir, Heatlh, Animal Control & Social Services), Janet Dellett (Parks/Recreation); Eugenio Grano, Jacqueline Reed, Lynn Mattei (Dir of Purchasing), Tony Mercantante, Nicole (works with Tara), Vic (  ) DPW, Pat Miller, Nicole, Amy Sarrinikolaou.  Extended Team: Steve Miller
Meeting started with Introductions by each person.  
· Pat Miller passed out info on recently released energy plan (to be addressed in Master Plan Reexamination),
a. Showed the close mapping of “Gold Star in Energy” Actions 
b. Said the mayor expects a Celebration of Silver Certification, and “Going for Gold” Actions.

· Amy stated her biggest goal this year is to recertify Silver certification
· State Energy Master Plan has been adopted.  Amy will seek Middletown permission to apply for a grant for a Community Energy Plan.

· Jennifer Fogliano, North Jersey Resiliency Task Force, showed online tool that could be used by Middletown to incorporate “Green Building and Environmental Sustainability Element” into the Middletown Master Plan.   More generally help Middletown with sustainable initiatives.  Took us through https://togethernorthjersey.com And https://togethernorthjersey.com/tnj-sustainability-toolkit/ on how and why to integrate sustainability and resilience into Middletown’s Master Plan. 
 In 2008, 2018 and 2019, NJ bills were passed which encouraged the Master Plan reexamination to include “Green Building and Sustainability”   The 2018 and 2019 bills explicitly to include current and proposed locations for public EV chargers. 
ALSO IMPORTANT: An Element can be attached (allows greater in-depth detail), or environmental sustainability and climate resilience can be incorporated throughout all existing elements.
· -Update on Township’s “Strive for 5” Program (website picture of ONLY 5 types of recyclables.  Amy reported  1700 collection bins have been “oops tagged”, since April, 2019  Amy receives calls Thursday mornings; the “fine” is that the collection bin is not picked up.   Soon, letters will be sent out for repeat offenders. “Atlantic Coast Fibers” takes Middletown recyclables. 
· -Submitting Green Team operating grant $2K (Janet report): materials for our table and social media content, graphic designer.  Janet discussed about the materials like retractable Banner.  The group suggested cloth bag handouts?
· -Green Team social media update (Nicole talked about ”Middletown NJ Green Team”  Facebook.  Best times to post (per Tara): 9-11 sat; weekdays  6-8AM or noon.  Planning “Community Wildlife Habitat Program (with partners National Wildlife Federation (NWF) and NJ Audubon (NJA).   Janet has a recycling script for grade-school children, and is enlisting principals and teachers, and plans to use her “GoPro” camera.  She needs an editor, Steve volunteered to help, but suggested she should first use in-house staff.
· Toners and Ink recycling program is being used by Township Employees.  Original HP cartridges can be put into their original carton, and directly mailed via UPS.  (Amy is boxing her own).  Refilled cartridges cant be returned and reused.  Steve suggested Middletown create a community toner recycling drop-off, but no one volunteered!  (Steve boxes all cartridges and drums (both OEM and reused), and stores until reach a minimum number, then puts into a large box, and returns via UPS postage paid.)
· Matt (Mauro), 2020 Environmental Commission discussed:

a.  $1500 Grants for Open Space Stewardship Projects (due April 2020)

b. Has a brownfield identification project underway with Woodbridge.  Big warehouses (Amazon, etc) require acres of parking – this could be paved-over brownfields and also could be used by solar – with 75% grant!!.
· Steve Miller suggested that Green Team might want to support a movement to cut the sales tax on NJ native plants.  This would inform and motivate purchasers of NJ native plants.  Tony Mercantante will call his contacts (Assemblyman Eric Houghtaling?) to determine how close this might be to realization.
· Tony Mercantante:
· Planning the Veterans housing at Campbells Junction.  Will include green infrastructure, a bus shelter,  and EV chargers 
· (not to be spread): Committee will probably authorize an RFP on Feb 18 for solar canopy on the 9 acre train station parking (to generate nearly 1MW). 2/3 of the lot is owned by Middletown; 1/3 is owned by NJ Transit, and leased by Middletown.  The electricity must be to city government buildings.  It is planned to serve the Performing Arts Center, various Middletown buildings, and Middletown affordable housing (600+ senior housing units)

· NOT planning solar canopy at the smaller paid lot across the street- because solar would be out of place in the historic section.  
· Attended the Electrical Aggregation meeting – all agreed that was a worthwhile program.  However, the general concern is the uncertainty of the price of the electricity.  What volume electricity gives lowest price?  In Maplewood,  the “dropout is ~20% - of businesses not included, and some of the residents opting “out”.  There is a small savings with renewable content 20% above RPS.  However, higher renewable content is priced higher than JCP&L..  The Maplewood mayor stated he has personally saved $5
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